

Via E-Mail and Regular Mail

January 30, 2019

Dan Wasser, Executive Officer PPMWS 219 Fort Pitt Boulevard Pittsburgh, PA 15222

Dear Dan:

With respect to the PPMWS litigation currently pending in federal court in Colorado, which I previously directed you to discontinue on October 12, 2018, I reiterate my directive that you immediately undertake such actions as necessary to withdraw PPMWS from the lawsuit against the Negotiated Pension Plan. It remains my view that this lawsuit is ill-advised and not meritorious. Neither the lawsuit nor the expenditure of PPMWS funds was or is authorized by CWA. Accordingly, please confirm in writing to CWA General Counsel Pat Shea no later than ten (10) days from the date of this letter that PPMWS has withdrawn from the litigation. Any further issues regarding this matter (including terms of the withdrawal) should also be addressed to the General Counsel.

Thank you for your immediate attention to this matter and your prompt response.

Sincerely.

Christopher M. Shelton

President

Cc: Pat Shea